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MAY 

9  CVSC End of Season Banquet  

13  CVSC board meeting at Claudia’s 

 

JUNE 
4-7  FWSA 83rd Annual Convention, San Diego, CA (f) pg 9 

10  CVSC board meeting at Ray’s 

17  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

 

JULY 
8  CVSC board meeting at Dennie’s 

15  CVSC general meeting/bbq at Ron’s (details TBA) 

 

UPCOMING 

 

8/7   Concert in the Park (w/Tommy & the Four Speeds), Pleasanton (details TBA) 

8/10-20  CVSC Alaska Cruise (f) pg5 
10/28-11/13 CVSC trip to Burma (f) pg6 

 

 

 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 
  

Please visit websites for detailed information. 

 

BAC Web site:  skibac.org  Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org 

 
8/22  BAC/FWSA/DSUSA Oakland A’s F/R Tale-gate fireworks (f) pg8 

 

2016: 

1/30-2/6  FWSA Ski Week Telluride, CO (f) pg4 

 

MAY 

BIRTHDAYS 

C Mark Read  1 

Kirby Slate  2 

Brian Taylor  3 

Dave Cunningham 6 

Pat Green  6 
Ron Dennis  6 

Sandra Beecher  7 

Anne White  16 

Steve Kallal  17 

Fred Rubis  18 

Christina Moritz  20 

Debbie Scanlon  20 
Wayne Ainsworth 23 

Janet Wilson  30 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: 1st of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter . 

Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  

email:  dennieluuu1@att.net 
 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 

PLEASE Contact Maggie Jong, VP Membership  

email:  mozoro25@gmail.com 

President’s Message A Word from our VP 

Hello All, 

 

It is officially the end of the 2014/2015 ski 

season.   Boo!  I hope everyone got in as much 

skiing as they wanted, although with the 
sparse nature of the snowfall in California this 

year, that might be wishful thinking.   Well, 

whether you want to celebrate the season or 

commiserate with other members, you will 

have a chance to do so at our End-Of-

Season Banquet next Saturday, May 9.   

Thanks to Pat Green, we will be enjoying a 

wonderful dinner, lots of drinks, dancing and good old camarade-

rie with other members. 

 

So, bring your tales of woe, your awesome ski day stories, or 

your tales of other exciting travels and join in the fun.   You will 
also have an opportunity to help us install some new Board mem-

bers and recognize and appreciate those leaving the Board.   The 

Banquet will take place at Crow Canyon Country Club, a very 

elegant venue.   I hope to see you there! 

 

As we move into the Summer months, watch for information 

about the July and August Bar-B-Que meetings.   They are al-

ways fun, casual and filled with great food.  Also, Pat Green is 

organizing a group to attend a Summer “Concert in the Park” 

again this year, so watch for that info, too.   Pat Green, our Club 

Activities Chair, is always thinking up ways for our members to 
have fun!   Thank you, Pat. 

 

For all of you who came out to the last regular meeting at Don 

Jose’s, thank you for making the election night a success.   We 

had a good turnout which makes electing new Board members a 

lot easier.   Many thanks to Eva Lanphear for leading us through 

the process and keeping us on track. 

 

So, on toward Summer  ~  have fun, stay cool and I hope to see 

you at the events this season. 

 

Karen 
 

 

 
Having passed on some skiing survival issues 
related to terrain, now let’s consider stuff we all 
enjoy shopping for:  equipment.  Reliable 
equipment is crucial.  Having practical, 

dependable gear can help lessen risks and 
increase fun in the backcountry. 

 
While modern ski equipment empowers us to 
become superhuman in the mountains, it must 
function correctly to lessen risk and increase our 
performance. Always inspect, tune, assess, and repair your equipment 
before heading into the mountains.  We can use this guide to make sure 
our gear is practical and reliable. 

 

Boots 
Foot pain and cold toes are a huge distraction. Backcountry skiers need 
comfortable, lightweight boots that provide support and continuous 
blood flow to the toes. Downsizing your boots for performance is unnec-
essary (unless you're a downhill racer) as long as you use thermo-fit, 
high-density liners correctly. Heat-moldable liners form around your 
foot and the inside of your shell. Too much (extra) padding, thick foot 
beds, and boots that are too small can compromise circulation. So can 

too-tight buckles and straps, so don’t over-tighten your boots. 

 

Bindings 
Today's advanced alpine-touring (AT) bindings like the Dynafit Beast 16 
offer higher DIN settings and are durable enough for on- and off-piste 
skiing. Make sure the forward pressure and DIN are set correctly to pre-
vent pre-release. The last thing you want is for your skis to release in 
hazardous/avalanche terrain. 

 

Skis 
Take advantage of modern wide skis and tune them accordingly. Detune 
the tip and tail edges from the point where the sidecut ends and the ski 
begins to taper. Those tapered tips and tails are designed to prevent snow 
build-up and provide catch-free float and steering when you're smearing 
and sliding to control speed or stay on line. Regularly file off burrs and 
nicks using a stone; keep your skis sliding effortlessly by maintaining 
your bases and edges; and use wax or silicone on the tops to prevent 

snow from sticking. 
 
Next month we’ll continue with auxiliary equipment.  Be safe. Skiing is 
life! 

 

Ron 

Karen Wehrman 

President 

Ron White 

Vice President 

http://www.skinet.com/skiing/articles/how-tune-your-skis-manmade-snow
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Rattlesnake Fact Sheet 
 

Awareness  
There are several species of rattlesnakes common to California, but the Northern Pacific Rattlesnake is the 

most prevalent in the District’s service area. The physical appearance of each snake is variable, but some 

general principles in distinguishing rattlesnakes are:   

 

• Broad, triangular head with a noticeable “neck” behind the head.  

• A rattle located at the tip of the tail.  The rattle is used as a warning device when they are threatened.  

• Vertical pupils (non-poisonous snakes have round pupils) though hopefully you would not be close 

enough to notice this!  

 
Rattlesnakes can be found in rural areas, as well as suburban areas where there is sufficient natural habitat.  

In Northern California snakes will hibernate during cold months and are active March through September.    

  

Treatment  

Get to a hospital as soon as possible.  In the meantime, these first aid steps can be taken:  

 

• Wash the bite with soap and water.   

• Immobilize the bitten area and keep it lower than the heart.   

 A suction device may be placed over the bite to help draw venom out of the wound. 

 

Antivenin treatment is typically used to block the tissue destruction, nerve damage, and blood-clotting disor-

ders caused by rattlesnake venom.  Keep snake bite victim calm to avoid elevating their heart rate and acceler-

ating the circulation of venom within the body.  Do not attempt to make incisions at or around bite sites, apply 

ice, or use tourniquets, as this could be more destructive than the venom itself. 

 

Sandy Beecher 

Safety Chair 

GOODBYE 14/15 

CVSC RACE 

TEAM!!! 

OUR MIGHTY THREE......... 

Brian Taylor, Keith Wilson, 

Dave Cunningham!!!!! 
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 

www.cvskiclub.org 

The next meeting will be 

May 9 
 

Crow Canyon Country Club 

711 Lake Dr. 

Danville, CA 

 

(meeting starts @ 7:30p) 

2014/2015 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
President    Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Vice President   Ron White  925-443-3106  ronkewhite@gmail.com 

VP Membership    Maggie Jong  925-447-5148  mozoro25@gmail.com 
VP Club Activities    Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 

Secretary    Eva Lanphear   510-793-3863  ejlanphe@pacbell.net 

Treasurer    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@att.net 

Web Manager   Ray Jong   925-447-5148  skibuff@comcast.net   

Race Director    Keith Wilson  925-828-8265  Keithwilson108@sbcglobal.net 

Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   Tuckerhoffmann@aol.com 
Past President   Ralph Sherman  925-449-7941  shermscape47@yahoo.com 

Trustee    Kathy Hoffmann   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@comcast.net 

Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 

WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 

First With Safety Awareness Slogan award spon-

sored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR MAY, 2015 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 

slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 

Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 

Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Best weather website for snow:  Tahoeweatherdiscussion.com  
       

Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 

Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:ronkewhite@gmail.com
mailto:Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com
http://tahoeweatherdiscussion.com/
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

